
Hello everyone, 
 

It has been a very busy few weeks for our school. 
 

A new Board of Management has been appointed to San Carlo Junior School as of 01.12.2015 and our new Chairperson is Mrs. Catherine 

Allis. She is a recently re#red primary school teacher who lives in the area and we are very happy to be able to draw on her wealth of 

experience. Fr. Peter will remain on the board as the Patron’s Nominee. The other board members are  Ms. Egan (teachers’ 

representa#ve), David Cleary (parent), Alison Healy (parent), Sean Buckley (community representa#ve) and Theresa Higgins (community 

representa#ve). I look forward to working with this new B.O.M. for the next four years and I want to thank them for giving their free #me 

so generously to support the school. 
 

Our sponsored walk: This  took place on 18.10.2015 and the Christmas Car Boot sale and Cra� Fair was held on Sunday Nov. 29
th

. A lot of 

work went into organising these events and I want to thank our ac#ve Parents Associa#on who also give of their free #me so generously. 
 

School Calendars: photographs of each year group were taken by Stella Fleming  and the calendars were sold at the  

fair and through the school. 
 

Christmas Panto: The panto “Snow White” was put on in school, to the delight of  the pupils, on Tuesday 8
th

 of  

December. This was mainly funded by money raised by the Parents Associa#on and the children got to enjoy a  

great show for a  contribu#on of €1. 
 

Toys on yard:  Toys have been organised for the pupils to bring out and play with on yard at big break #me. We 

trialled this new ini#a#ve on the Junior yard and it proved to be a huge success. It improved behaviour and 

reduced the injury rate. Encouraged by this we proceeded to put different toys out on the Senior yard. While some 

hoops s#ll manage to end up on the roof, the staff  feel it is a worthwhile ini#a#ve. I want to thank teachers, and 

especially Mrs. Fitzgerald, for their support in the ongoing organisa#on of this ini#a#ve. We will strive to increase 

the number and variety of toys provided. 
 

  The Na!vity: Our school Na#vity and Christmas Song Show will be held tomorrow, Thursday 17
th

 of 

  December at 1.00pm in the church. All parents, guardians and rela#ves are invited. Junior and Senior 

  Infants will go home as normal at 2.00 pm. Pupils from 1
st

 and 2
nd

 can be collected  if their parents/

  guardians have signed the release slip and returned it to their class teacher. A  carol service was held at 

short no#ce on 15.12.2015, in an effort to unite pupils from the Junior school, Senior school and Confey College. A 

text was sent out to parents to inform them because of the short no#ce. It is hoped that this will become a regular 

event in the future. We want to thank the Parish Council for this new ini#a#ve. 
 

Library Visits: These are con#nuing for our 1
st

 and 2
nd

 class pupils. Our Senior Infant pupils made a special trip to 

the library for Halloween. All pupils got a treat and a story. Recently Junior Infant pupils has a visit from a 

storyteller and got a treat as well. A special thanks to the  staff of the library for organising these treats. The library 

staff also organised a visit from “Rua” the giant squirrel for our Senior Infants. He lives in the library and comes to 

encourage all children to read. Thank you Rua. 
 

Movie Night: The Parents Associa#on are hos#ng a movie night on Friday, December 18
th

 in the Senior school. The 

Junior movie is “Inside Out” and will run from 6.00 – 7.30 pm. The Senior movie is “Jurassic World” and will run 

from 8.00 to 9.30pm. Admission is  €3. BRING A CUSHION. 
 

School Closure 
San Carlo J.N.S will close for the Christmas holidays on Tuesday 22nd of  
December at 12.30 sharp. School will re-open on Wednesday January 6th at 9.20 am. 
 

In conclusion, I want to thank all parents/guardians for their support during the year and to wish all  

our pupils and their families a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. 

Nollaig Shona dhaoibh go léir, 
 

Catherine 
Catherine Diggins 
Principal 
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